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Dear Parents/Carers, 
 

Attendance 
 

On Friday 12th May, class 3ML won the trophy for ‘Good 
Attendance’ with 98.7% and on Friday 19th May,  class 
RCR won with 99.7%.  Well done to class 3ML and RCR.  
 
We had a visit from the Education Welfare Officer last 
week to review our attendance figures. Well done to all 
those children who have improved their attendance since 
her last visit. One more half term to go before we draw 
the raffle for the bikes! Please ensure that you are in 
school every day. 
 

Uniform 
 

In case any of you are getting ahead and thinking of 
purchasing uniform in preparation for next year, here is 
a reminder: 
  

 White polo shirt (infants – all year, juniors – 
summer term only) 

 White shirt or blouse and school tie (juniors – 
autumn and spring term) 

 School jumper or cardigan 

 Grey trousers, school shorts, knee-length skirt or 
pinafore dress 

 Blue check summer dress 

 Black school shoes  

 Jewellery – For safety’s sake, children should not 
wear jewellery to school. If your child has to 
wear earrings they must be studs. They must be 
removed or taped over by the child during PE. 
Please ensure that all belongings are labelled 
clearly. Thank you! 

 
Sports Day 

 
Unfortunately the weather was against us last week and 
we had to cancel our KS2 Sports Day.  We have  
re-scheduled it to Thursday 15th June at 1pm. Our back 
up date is now Thursday 22nd June. 

 

 

 

 

Celebrating Success 
   

Y1 Sophia 
Tyler 
Leah 
Lily-Rose 

Tiffiny 
Jowan 
Amy 

Y2 Oliver 
Evie 
Rebecca 
Jayden 

Callum 
Jessica 
Zack 
Suki-Jo 

Y3 Grace 
Emelia 
Courtney 
Lily 

Kiana 
Samuel 

Y4 Charlie 
Avery 
Phoenix 

Corey 
Merryn 
Summer 
Kerris 

Y5 Adam 
Iesha 
Kerris 
Kira 
Daisy 
Mea 
Holly 

Kieran 
Brandon 
Harry 
Phoebe 
Mahala 
Tallulah 

Y6 Euganie Kyle 

7R Shanice Charlie    

 
Year 6 

 
Year 6 worked incredibly hard during SATs week, we 
were all so proud of them. Year 6 have headed off to 
Delaware this week for an action packed residential. We 
hope they have a fantastic time! 

 
PTA Updates 

 
Ice Creams will be on sale for 50p after school in the 
shelter every Thursday from 3pm. 
 
Our Summer Fayre is taking place on Friday 21st July at 
3pm. There are lots of stalls and activities planned. If 
you would like to offer to help please come along to the 
next planning meeting on Wednesday 7th June at 
1.30pm in the small hall. 

 
Half Term Holidays 

 
We hope that you all have a fantastic half term holiday – 
don’t forget that children are not back in school until 
Tuesday 6th June. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

22nd May, 2017 
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Stay Safe Workshops 
 
Pupils in Year 5 and 6 will be attending two workshops 
next half term around the themes of anti-bullying, 
stranger danger and staying safe online.  Parents are 
warmly invited to a follow-up session on Wednesday 
21st June from 2:15-3:00 in the Main Hall.  Delivered by 
the same person who will have run the pupil workshops, 
this is an opportunity to hear about the safety messages 
your children will have learnt in order to follow up on 
them at home. 

 

Online Safety 
 
Please visit our Online Safety page on the website 
(within the Parents section).  A selection of new parent 
resources have been uploaded including a guide 
produced by NSPCC giving safety information about 
using social media networks. 
 

 

 

 

 
 

DIARY DATES 

May  

w/c Mon. 22nd  Year 6 Camp @ Delaware 

Tues. 23rd  Cornwall Schools Qualifier @ St. Austell Bowls Club 

Wed. 24th  Year 2 Visit to Geevor Tin Mine 

Thurs. 25th  2GB – Infant Quad Kids 

Thurs. 25th  7R – Visit to Trevictus Games 

Fri. 26th  Extra swim lesson for Year 5 (due to Year 6 camp) 

w/c Mon. 29th  Half-term 

  

June  

Mon. 5th INSET DAY – School Closed to Pupils 

Tues. 6th  Pirate  WOW Day in Year 1 

Tues. 6th  Year 6 Open & Girls’ cricket at Grampound Road 

Wed. 7th  PTA Planning Meeting re. Summer Fair – 1.30 p.m. in the Small Hall 

Wed. 7th – Fri. 9th  Year 5 Camp at Porthpean 

Fri. 9th  ARB Coffee morning for parents to meet new ARB Manager (Jess Curnow) & SENCO (Miss Furniss) 

Fri. 9th  Extra swimming lesson for Year 6 (due to Year 5 camp) 

Mon. 12th  Year 6 Anti-Bullying Workshop – a.m. 

Tues. 13th  4SG Visit to Trerice 

Wed. 14th   Year 5 Anti-Bullying Workshop – a.m. 

Wed. 14th   Year 5: Junior Liffe Skills, St. Austell Fire Station – p.m. 

Wed. 14th  4LR Visit to Trerice 

Thurs. 15th  Juniors’ Sports Day 

Fri. 16th  St. Austell Schools’ Swimming Gala 

Mon. 19th  Year 1 Visit to Bodmin Recycling Centre 

Mon. 19th  Year 6 Stranger Awareness & e-Safety – Main Hall 

Mon. 19th  Year 5 Cricket Tournament @ Lanhydrock Cricket Club 

Tues. 20th  Year 5 Stranger Awareness & e-Safety – Main Hall 

Wed. 21st   Stay Safe Workshop for Parents – Main Hall – 2.15 – 3.00 p.m. 

Wed. 21st   EYFS New Parents Meeting – Main Hall – 5.00 – 6.00 p.m. 

Thurs. 22nd   Mr. B.’s Cake Sale at White River Cinema [after school] 

Thurs. 22nd  Reserve Date for Juniors’ Sports Day 

Fri. 22nd  EYFS New Children Induction Session 

Tues. 27th  Sponsored Walks – times to be confirmed 

Thurs. 29th  Cornwall Year 4 Cricket Festival @ Roche Cricket Club 

Fri. 30th  Cornwall Games Final, Basketball & Swimming 

  

July Advance notice: 

Fri. 21st  PTA Summer Fayre – 3 p.m. 

  
Please visit the new calendar page on www.mount-charlessch.org to see these, and other dates, as they go into the Diary. 
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SPORTS NEWS FROM MR. B., MR. W.,  

MR. GRIGG, MR. REES & MRS. BOYNTON 

 
GALA REPORT 
 
On Friday 12th May our Speed swimmers competed against Charlestown and Sandy Hill in a friendly gala at Polkyth. Out 
of the 13 races on the day our A team managed to win 10; a very encouraging result. Well done to the B and C teams who 
also swam really well and gained valuable competitive experience. Many thanks to our band of volunteers, who give up 
their time to help the children: Helen Welland, Mrs.Meens, Mrs.Gray, Colin Williams and Peta Ashcroft. We now look 
forward to the St.Austell Schools Gala on Friday 16th June at Polkyth (1:30 – 3pm), followed by the Cornwall Games Finals 
gala at Bude on Friday 30th June (10 am – 4 pm). 
 
Mr. B -  PE Co-ordinator and swim coach 
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